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The Most Fashionable Month 
 
The month of September brings a string of fashion weeks 
from the industry’s most influential designers in some  
of the world’s most fabulous cities. New York, London, 
and Milan all host runway shows debuting the hottest 
trends for 2024. This monthlong fashion celebration 
culminates in Paris, where top designers, celebrities,  
and fashionistas gather to show off their newest fashion 
creations. September just might be the most fashionable 
month of the entire year. 
 
New York, London, Milan, and Paris are known as the 
“Big Four” fashion cities of the world. Typically, each city 
hosts its own nation’s designers. Donna Karan, Michael 
Kors, and Thom Browne call New York home; Burberry, 
JW Anderson, and Simone Rocha rock the runways of 
London; Italian greats Fendi, Gucci, and Prada strut in 
Milan; while French fashion houses Chanel, Givenchy, 
and Dior display their elegance in Paris. While there  
are plenty of fashion labels in Spain, Japan, Turkey,  
and elsewhere, fashion houses large and small flock to 
these four cities, where journalists and celebrities exert 
tremendous influence over which trends will dominate  
the next season. 
 
The very first fashion shows were held in Paris. 
Nineteenth-century designer Charles Frederick Worth  
and his marketing team replaced fashion dolls with  
live women to parade new designs in public places  
like racetracks and beauty salons. During the first  
two decades of the 20th century, both designers and 
department stores began staging their own “fashion 
shows,” or fashion parades, to lure middle-class women 
into stores. It wasn’t until 1943, amid World War II, that 
New York held its first official fashion week, which it 
dubbed “Press Week.” With fashion industry moguls and 
media unable to fly to Paris, New York decided to hold  
its own fashion event. American designers could now  
give buyers alternatives to French fashion. Paris soon 
established its own regular couture shows in 1945. Our 
global devotion to fashion trends had finally begun. 

 

Management at your service 

 

“Baruch Senior Ministries 

seeks to honor God by 

serving people as they 

age.” 

 

Administrator 

Shelley McDonald 

 

Resident Care Manager 

Latasha Robinson 

 

Activity Director 

Nicole Wandzilak  

 

Director of Food Service 

Lorraine Wellman 

 

Director of 

Housekeeping 

Sue Cotton 

 

Director of Maintenance 

David McDonald 

 

Pastor 

Joan Cornelison 
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Resident of the Month for 
September 

 

Ruth W 

 
 

Ruth is a very sweet, kind person. She 
brings so much joy to others. She 

enjoys music and bowling and treasures 
time with her family. Congratulations 

Ruth  
  

September 2023 

Thank You 

To everyone who donated 

items for our yard sale and for 

your continued support.  

 

 

August Birthday Party 

        

         

 

 

 

One of our August Birthdays, Luke is 

pictured with a birthday gift he 

received. Our other August Birthday, 

Scott, received a gift as well  

Anniversaries 

Residents: 

Raymond Frantz…..9-9-2021 

Milfred Harris……9-26-2020 

 

Staff: 

Stephanie Busman…….9-28-2020 

Amanda Beecham-Regional 

Manager…..9-16-2013 

 

 

 



Family Picnic 2023 

Thank you to everyone who came, making it a fun and special time. And thank you 

to our volunteers who worked hard and helped things run smoothly.  

 

  

  

  

 

 



Crafts with Nicole:  
Sun Catchers 

 

 

 
 

 

         
 
 
 
                                                 
 
 
 

 

Big Events in September 
 

All Month Long. 

 
We have a team participating in this 
event and are looking for sponsors. 
More details to come. See Nicole or 

Shelley for more information 
 

 
September 10th-16th 2023  

September 2023 

 

Candy Bar Fundraiser 

More details to come 



 

See Ya Later Jane, and 
Thank You For Everything  
 
We were surprised and sad to hear the news that our 
dear friend Jane will no longer be volunteering at 
Fountain View. As much as she has enjoyed being 
here, she explained that she needs to focus on her 
health and has a plan in place to do just that. Jane 
has been a tremendous blessing to us here at 
Fountain View and has brought much joy and laughter 
for all residents and staff. From working in the kitchen, 
to helping staff with laundry, and making us delicious 
food. And sharing her testimony of faith as a believer 
in the Lord. Jane has definitely been a ray of sunshine 
here. She did offer to stop if on occasion if there was a 
need and did promise to come and visit us and have 
coffee. So this isn’t really a goodbye, more of a see ya 
later. So thank you Jane, from the bottom of our 
hearts. Thank you for everything.   
 

 
 

 
 

 

        

September Birthdays 
 

 
Residents: 
 
Linda Guikema……9-3-1948 
 
Georgie Hissong…9-27-1934 

 

 
 

Something Borrowed 
 
Since 1987, September has been 
celebrated as Library Card Sign- 
Up Month. While this is a time to 
remind children about the value 
of libraries, people of any age are 
encouraged to get a library card 

and explore the wonderful world of borrowing 
books for free. America’s first lending library 
was founded in Franklin, Massachusetts, in 
1778. When Founding Father Ben Franklin 
was asked to donate a bell to the town,  
he instead donated a set of books, which 
became the library’s first collection. The oldest 
known library in the world dates back to the 
seventh century BC. Located in Nineveh, in 
modern-day Iraq, it was a private library built 
for the Assyrian ruler Ashurbanipal. It did not 
house books but rather 30,000 cuneiform 
tablets, including the 4,000-year-old Epic of 
Gilgamesh. It wasn’t until the 19th century  
that public lending libraries became popular 
and the first library membership “card” 
systems were devised. 

 

 


